
Newsletter – 15th March 2024

“No excuses” “Look after each other”

“Be the best you can be” “Make it count”

Allowing excuses perpetuates 

inequality. We will hold everyone 

to the same high standard, so 

that everyone achieves. 

Education is the way to 

transform lives. We will not 

waste a minute and will stand 

firm in our high expectations for 

all.

Everyone deserves to succeed 

and to be celebrated for their 

achievements. We will not 

accept anything less than 100% 

effort,100% of the time.

Those who need us most are often 

those who ‘opt out.’ We will show that 

we care by doing what is right, not 

easy, and by telling the truth, rather 

than what people want to hear.

Tenacity Empathy

Aspiration Motivation

This may be a short term but my goodness are we packing a lot in!
We are so proud of how our Year 11 students are committing to their 
revision in the countdown to the first full cohort exam on May 10th. We 
have given out over 1000 revision session praise points- what an 
incredible achievement! 

We have had so many events and enriching opportunities for the 
students recently, from the Sponsored Read, to the Bournemouth 
Symphony Orchestra visit, to our staff dress up and week of events for 
World Book Day.

We push out lots of photos on social media – particularly Instagram- so 
do drop us a follow so you can keep up to date with all the great things 
we are doing at school. Equally, could I please take this opportunity to 
remind all parents to ensure they have downloaded the ClassCharts 
app. We send the majority of our communication out on this. If you 
have misplaced your code, please do contact the school and we can 
re-issue it for you. 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend
Sara Del Gaudio
Acting Headteacher



Attendance 

Matters

90% 
attendance

19 days 

absent
=

Every student. 
On time. Every day.

Did you know?

5 minutes

late

What can families do?

Days off cost good grades!
The DfE published research 
showing that pupils 
attending school with 
95%+ attendance are 
more than twice as likely 
to achieve 5 GCSEs at 
grade 5+ than those with 
90% attendance.

 Be firm. Send your child to school every 

day, all day, unless they are severely ill;

 Schedule appointments and extra- 

curricular activities outside of school 

time;

 Avoid taking holidays during term-time;

 Encourage your child to have good 

sleep, morning and punctuality routines;

 Seek help from us before your concerns 

become serious. We are always here to 

support.

to every lesson = 2 hours 

missed learning  
a week, which is 15 ½ 

school days per year!
Each day  missed...

• Puts your child behind and makes it 

more difficult to catch up;

• Can lead to gaps in learning and lost 

connections with friends;

• Makes the transition into the workforce 

or further education less likely to be 

successful.

For help & 

support

Please contact your child’s 

tutor, head of year or the 

school attendance team:

smoss@saltashcloud.net

mailto:smoss@saltashcloud.net
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Upcoming dates

Daily checklist
Uniform – Get it ready the night before! Is everything correct? Is it a P.E. day? 

Equipment – Put it in your bag! You need your clear pencil case, 2 black pens, 

1 purple pen, 1 ruler, 1 pencil, 1 rubber, 1 scientific calculator

Homework- Have you completed everything on time and to the best of your 

ability?

Attendance& Punctuality- Set your alarm! Make sure you are on time and in 

school!

“No excuses”

Year 9 Parents ‘ Evening -  Tuesday 19th March

Inset Day – Thursday 28th March (school closed to students)

Easter Holidays – Friday 29th March (first day) until 

Friday 12th April (last day)

Thursday 18th April 2024 -Year 7 Parents’ Evening 

March/April



Parent Communication

Please follow us on Facebook for regular updates

NEW! Instagram is now also being used for news and 
photos. Drop us a follow @teamsaltash

ClassCharts

PLEASE make sure that as Parents/Carers you are 

checking the ClassCharts app and that your 

children have also logged in. All of our main 

communication is pushed out on this app.

Tenacity | Empathy | Aspiration | Motivation

House League Table

Praise and  ewards

Tenacity | Empathy | Aspiration | Motivation

8th March
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Uniform- a reminder
There are no major changes to our uniform policy from previous years, but as 

we strive for excellence and equity, we will enforce our policy with              

‘no excuses’ to ensure that we hold every student to the same high 

standard. Tutors will check uniform at line up each morning. Please support 

us in setting the tone by ensuring your child comes to school in the correct 

attire.  

We do not allow:

▪ Piercings

▪ Jewellery (except one pair of 

studs in the ears and one watch.)

▪ Acrylic or painted nails

▪ Excessive make-up or                         

unnatural hair colours

If children do not attend in the correct 
uniform, they will be issued with a letter 
giving 7 days to correct the uniform 
infringement. After those 7 days, they 
will be expected to wear items issued 
by the school on that day. If a child 
refuses to wear these items, this will be 
dealt with in line with our behaviour
policy for non-compliance. Jewellery 
will be confiscated and held at 
reception for collection.
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PE Uniform – a reminder

Students will also require:

- Black sports socks

- White socks

- Shin pad

- Gum shield

- Football boots

- Trainers (must be suitable for all weather pitches)

- Black leggings / sweatpants for outdoor P.E.

   Don’t forget we run a pre- loved uniform                          
  shop where all items are free of charge.                                          

We are always looking for donations, especially from                                     
younger year groups. Please contact Dani King                                                      
dking@saltashcloud.net for information. 

There are no major changes to our uniform policy from previous years, but as 

we strive for excellence and equity, we will enforce our policy with              

‘no excuses’ to ensure that we hold every student to the same high 

standard. Tutors will check uniform at line up each morning. Please support 

us in setting the tone by ensuring your child comes to school in the correct 

attire.  

mailto:dking@saltashcloud.net
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House news



We have had a busy week marking National Careers week with a number of events and 
activities which have embraced our TEAM values, in addition to the Careers learning that 
we continue to do in our PD lessons. Please email egue@saltashcloud.net if you want more 
information about the Careers Curriculum or please visit the Careers information on our 
website.

Plymouth Argyle Language of Respect Workshops
Following the successful sessions conducted by Plymouth Argyle for our Year 7 tutor groups, 
we were excited to welcome Kadus, the Equality and Diversity Lead at the Community Trust. 
Kadus delivered insightful sessions on  espect, emphasising the impact of behaviours and 
words on others. Students actively participated by sharing their ideas and demonstrating 
our core value of empathy. Additionally, they explored the diverse career opportunities 
available at Plymouth Argyle and gained insights into the club's community initiatives. All Y8 
tutor groups were engaged and represented our school brilliantly, we look forward to 

continuing the work that we have started on our language of  espect.

British Transport Police
We welcomed Callum Puckering in from the British Transport Police to do sessions with all 
Year 7 tutor groups on safety around the railways. Students also had the opportunity to ask 
Callum about his job role and the training needed to join the British Transport Police, all 
students were motivated and keen to ask and answer questions.

Falmouth University
As part of our Careers education to support our Year 9 students in picking their Options, we 
were pleased to welcome Falmouth University to talk to students about Higher Education 
and the opportunities that exist, enabling students to aim high and believe anything is 
possible.

Spaceport Cornwall
During National Careers Week, Spaceport Cornwall visited our school and conducted 
presentations for students across —Years 7, 8, 9, 10, 12, and 13. The presentations recounted 
the inspiring narrative of Spaceport Cornwall's resilience in the aftermath of the unsuccessful 
Virgin Orbit launch, showcasing real tenacity. Moreover, the sessions highlighted the 
aspirational job opportunities and career paths associated with the field of space 
exploration. The presentation embraced our school TEAM values and how they are used in 
the world of work.

The Careers Fair
On Thursday, we hosted our annual Careers Fair at school, where more than 40 post-16 
providers were present to offer valuable information and advice to both parents and 
students. The event was exceptionally well-attended, demonstrating keen interest and 
engagement from all participants.

Options evening
We were delighted to witness a significant turnout of Year 9 parents and students at our 
GCSE Options Evening. This provided them with the chance to explore subject stands, 
gaining deeper insights into the options they wish to select. Additionally, they had the 
opportunity to visit the Careers Fair, where several employers and providers expressed their 
admiration for our students' impressive engagement and discussions regarding their future 
plans.
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National Careers Week

mailto:egue@saltashcloud.net
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National Careers Week
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National Careers Week

Spaceport Cornwall came into school during National Careers week and 

delivered presentations to all students in Years 7,8,9,10,12 & 13 telling them of the 

story of how Spaceport Cornwall has bounced back from the Unsuccessful Virgin 

Orbit launch showing real tenacity along with the aspirational jobs and Career 

routes linked with space. The presentation embraced our school TEAM values and 

how they are used in the world of work.

Spaceport Cornwall

UCAS
Careers Fair at Exeter West Point

It was an absolute pleasure to take 

our students to the UCAS Careers 

Fair at Exeter West Point Arena, 

students had the opportunity before 

hand to plan the stands that they 

wanted to visit so that they could 

maximise their time at the Fair. There 

was a diverse offer of opportunities 

and providers available and it was a 

brilliant starting point for students as 

they start researching their Post 18 

Options. 
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News & Events
Aspiration Day 
Plymouth Marjon University

Today our Year 12 Sport Studies students attended an Aspiration day at Plymouth 
Marjon University. We began with a tour of the campus, led by one of the student 
ambassadors, our students were able to get an insight into student life, and see the 
fantastic facilities on offer and ask any questions. After lunch Sarah 
Carlow: Programme Leader for Sport Therapy and Rehabilitation and the Chair of 

the Sports Therapy Organisation (STO) delivered some workshops to support 

the delivery of Unit 17. Our students learnt about the professionals involved in 

the rehabilitation process and the phases of treatment for an ACL injury. They 

were also able to experience the first-class facilities and equipment used in 

Sports Therapy, such as the Foot Scanner, Body Composition Analyser, and the 

Anti-Gravity Treadmill. Sarah and her team were very knowledgeable and 

passionate about the area of Sport Therapy, and it was a fantastic experience for 
our students.



News & Events
Songfest 2024

We are so proud of our performers from Years 7, 10 and 11. We joined other local schools to be 
part of 'Songfest 2024' in Liskeard. The songs were beautifully performed, and our students 
then joined the audience to support the other acts. Aspirational and empathetic behaviour 
from all; well done you talented bunch. It was a fabulous evening!

Multi Sports Event 
Plymouth Marjon University
Year 8 students enjoyed a morning at Marjon taking part in a multi sports 
event run by the sports coaching undergraduates.  They took part in 
problem solving and teambuilding activities as well as futsal and 
wheelchair basketball.  The students were praised for their enthusiasm 
and positive attitudes and were amazing ambassadors for our school.



News & Events
Panathlon Multi Skills Competition
On the 1st March 2024 we hosted a Panathlon Multi Skills competition for our 
local secondary and primary schools, as part of the Inclusion pathway for 
the Cornwall School Games. Our Level 3 sports leaders led the whole event, 
and they were commended by our visitors on their outstanding leadership 
skills and behaviours. Well done TEAM! 

Panathlon is a national charity which gives young people with disabilities 
and special educational needs every year the opportunity to take part in 
competitive sport.

Year 11 Revision
Mind Maps and Displays

TEAM PE have been proactive in 

supporting Year 11 develop their 

revision strategies.

They have created mind maps as 

displays in their classrooms and made 

flash cards as exit tickets for every 

lesson.  Students then keep a collection 

of these in their own individual folders.  

Classes have responded really well to 

the flash card exit ticket.

Well done everyone!



News & Events
Cornwall School Games 

On the 5th March, we attended the CSG spring qualifier for Boys Football and Mixed 

Touch Rugby. It was a fantastic event aimed at students who do not usually get a 

chance to compete for their school or community club. The event was played 

'Barbarian style' which meant all students from the schools were split into different 

teams and it was lovely to see them connecting with new people from other school 

and developing their confidence, empathy and teamwork skills. Well done to our 

Mixed Rugby team who finished first place to qualify for the Spring games finals on 

the 22nd March.

Special mention to Launceston college and their awesome sports leaders who 

hosted the event!

News & Events
U15 County Cup Football Updates
Unfortunately U15 boys football team lost in quarter final of county cup to a strong Newquay 

side. However, they can hold their heads high, led impeccably by Lucy Kane in this year’s 

tournament.

Some kind words from the Newquay team coach about our players conduct below reflect 

this.

A good game and was closely fought for the majority of the game. 

Also, out of all of the games I have refereed, the Saltash boys were by far the best in terms of 

sportsmanship and manner - a real credit to the school. 

Thanks, 

Dan Templeton

Head of English

Newquay Tretherras

Cornwall Education Learning Trust (CELT)



News & Events
Cornwall School Games

We have just secured a further £4,740 of funding related 

to projects to improve provision in PE, school sport and 

physical activity, target disadvantaged groups and 

increase engagement and participation 

PE Funding from
Department of Education

On 13th March, the PE department took students from Year 7,8,9 and 10 to 
play Football and Touch  ugby at the Cornwall School Games qualifier 
hosted by Liskeard school. Students were split up from their usual peers 
and placed in teams with students from other schools to help develop 
their confidence and team work skills. It was a fantastic day, the aim was 
not about winning or losing, it was about displaying the values of the 
school games. Values such as teamwork, honesty and respect, with the 
school that demonstrated the most values qualifying for the finals.

Congratulations to all 3 teams, who finished in the top two, and now 
progress to the final next Friday in Bodmin.

Team PE



News & Events
Cornwall College

Plymouth Argyle Football Club
PAFC

We had the last of our Year 

10 & Year 11 sessions with 

Cornwall College on Friday 1st 

March, informing students of 

their offer focusing on 

Apprenticeships and giving 

students tips on how to 

secure one. Cornwall College 

was one of many providers at 

our Careers Fair for Year 9-

Year13.

We welcomed Kadus Smith in from Plymouth Argyle to do 

sessions with half of our Year 8 tutor groups on 4th March 

continuing the work we are doing as a school on  espect and 

Kindness, students also had the opportunity to talk about jobs to 

mark National Careers Week. More sessions took place for our 

other Year 8 classes on Friday 8th March 2024.





News & Events



News & Events
Music
One group absolutely smashed it with incredible energy, 
enthusiasm and focus when working on Sea Shanties and 
performing using djembes and singing. Well done; you lit up 
the room with your performance and it was beautiful to 
watch. Gold house points from Miss Jones have been added 
for QHE, OW, ZH, DB, BP, HS and AB⭐️
Well done 7JIP!

Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra
We were delighted to 
welcome the Bournemouth 
Symphony Orchestra to 
Saltash Community School 
this week. We were blown 
away by the incredible 
performance of 'Curious 
Creatures and Adventurous 
Animals'; it was beautiful.

We also loved seeing lots of 
lovely younger students 
from the local primary 
schools at the concert as 
well as the wonderful 
8ACW and 8CEADrama

Fantastic work from 8SJE in Drama 

today.

In true BGT style we had 'Simon' 

Jones, Fleur 'Holden', 'David' Stacey 

and 'Alysha' Stephens as our judges 

whilst everyone performed their work 

on the theme 'Stand Up'.

Well done TEAM Performing Arts; your 

support for one another was 

fantastic! 



News & Events

International Women’s Day
in Psychology

A massive thank you to TEAM 
Performing Arts students for your help 
at Options Evening. It was lovely to 
hear you sharing how much you have 
enjoyed Music and Drama throughout 
Year 10 and 11. Thank you to all the 
Year 9s and your families who came 
to chat to us.

Gold house points have been added 
for our super star helpers 

Year 12 researched and presented to the class 

about influential women in psychology who had a 

huge impact in the development of our 

understanding of behaviour, but are not spoken 

about within the discipline! They all did amazing! Go 

TEAM! #promotingdiversity



News & Events
Year 10 Level 1 and 2 Technical 

Award in

Hospitality and Catering 

I am so proud of my Year 10 today. 
Not only did they portion a whole 
chicken successfully, they designed 
and cooked their own meal with one 
of the cuts of chicken. 

Miss Rachel Noble



News & Events 

British Transport Police
We have had Callum in from the British transport police 

to talk to our Year 7 students about keeping themselves 

safe when using the railway’s as well as informing them 
about careers within policing. Callum will be back to 

talk to the remaining Yea 7 students on the 13th March.



How You Can Contribute:

We invite you to donate pre-loved dresses, suits, shirts, shoes, bags, and accessories that 

may be lingering in the back of your wardrobe. Your generosity can make a significant 

difference in the lives of students who may otherwise face barriers to attending prom.

Borrow and Return:

Our "borrow and return" system will ensure that these pre-loved items are freely available 

for students to use on their special night, with a commitment to returning them promptly 

after the celebration. By participating in this initiative, you contribute to a sustainable and 

supportive community.

Free Rental System:

Emphasising our commitment to a community-driven approach, we are offering these 

items free of charge. Our goal is to make prom accessible to all students and to promote 

environmental sustainability by reusing clothing.

Get Involved:

We encourage students, parents, and community members to spread the word, donate 

items, and get involved in the collection and distribution process. Together, we can make 

a positive impact on the lives of our students.

Let's come together to make prom night a truly magical and inclusive experience for 

every student at Saltash Community School!

News & Events 
Pre-Loved Prom Appeal

                  
      

    

                                    
                                     

                                 
                                     
                                   
                                        
                                         
     

                                 
                                         
                                        
         
                                       
                                     
                                       
                                   

                                     
                                      



News & Events 
Easter Competition 

Your challenge is to create an egg-stra special 'Egg Decoration Scene'. 
Send your egg-scquisite picture with your Name, Tutor Group and 

House to kbunney@saltashcloud.net
Every entry will receive 5 house points, The winner will receive 50

house points and an Easter egg. 
Some ideas about the kind of thing we are looking for are below! 

Good look and I am egg-cited to receive your egg-cellent creations! 
DEADLINE – 22nd March 2024

                

mailto:kbunney@saltashcloud.net
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Saltash Go further!
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Saltash Go further!



Sadly, like many public institutions, we have seen a rise in the number of incidents of 

threatening or aggressive behaviour, both from visitors to our school and in 

communications via email or on the phone. Saltash Community School will under 

no circumstances accept this kind of behaviour towards our staff and this will 

always be recorded and reported to relevant agencies should this occur.  Please 

note this also extends to proper use of social media platforms. 

Please treat our colleagues with respect. We work hard to do our best for your 

children and will always make time to communicate. We simply ask that you make 

an appointment, should you need to speak to a member of the team, and we will 

get back to you as soon as we can. 

Respect for our staff

Tenacity | Empathy | Aspiration | Motivation
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